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Respect, Responsibility, Integrity 

Dates to Remember 
November 
Tues 29th            7pm  2017 Prep information evening 

Wed 30th        5pm Food orders close for Christmas 
Carols night  

December 
Thurs 1st   Christmas Concert 

Tues 6th   6:30pm Boys Taming of the Butterflies 

Presentation Night 

Tues 6th    Step Up Day Whole School  

Tues 6th   Reports & Grades go home 

Tues 6th   2017 Prep Transition Session  

Wed 7th    6:30pm Girls Taming of the Butterflies 

Presentation Night 

Fri 9th    Assembly  

Mon 12th ς 14th Grade 6 Camp Sovereign Hill  

   * see 5/6 newsletter for travel changes* 

Wed 14th   Prep Parent Celebration 

Thur 15th   OSHC Family Celebration  

Fri 16th   No Assembly 

Fri 16th   Grade 2 Day Camp 

Fri 16th   Prep/Grade 6 Buddy Excursion 

Mon 19th  Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tues 20th  Grade 5/6 Knox Leisure works  

Tues 20th  1pm Grade 6 farewell assembly 

Tues 20th  Last day of school 1:30pm 

finish 

 

H a v e y o u  

g o t y o u r 

C h r is t m a s  

t r e e  

r e a d y ?  
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From the PrincipalΧ 

 

Thought for the week: ¬CbUbWl \f gbb Uhflw \g«f ]hfg T `TggXe bY ce\be\g\Xf«  

Staffing and Class Structure for 2017 

After much deliberation, discussion and investigation of the best possible combination of grades for your 

children and placing of teachers, I am pleased to announce our structure for 2017.  Staff will work now 

work on class student lists ready for Step Up Day on the 6
th
 December. 

 

I am able to let you know that Tim and Sam have secured positions for 2017, whilst Ella is still 

investigating her options.  I would like to thank these young graduates for their dedication and 

commitment to teaching and wish them all the best in 2017. 

We also have resignations from the following staff who were due to return in 2017:  Naomi Campbell, 

Jacqui Street, and Angie Martin. 

 Staffing 

Prep  Alesha  + Nina  

Prep Lesley 

Year 1 Tania  

Year 1 Megan  

Year 2 & 3 Karen + Haley  

Year 2 & 3 Jess + Nina  

Year 2 & 3 Hayden 

Year 4  Pauleen 

Year 4 Jennie   

Year 5 Andrew + Judy  

Year 5 Kent  

 Year 6  Kellie + Yale   

Art  Sofia  

Enviro  Michelle 

Music Leanne and Lissa 

Japanese Jane 

Wellbeing  Jody 

Office Staff Maddy 

Business Manager Karen 

Library /Quicksmart Numeracy  Josie 

Integration Staff Trish, Deb A, Cem, Nicola, Cheryl  and Melissa 
OSHC Sheila, Edith and Gloria 

 

On Tuesday 6
th
 December you will receive your childôs report and their class teacher for 2017. If you have 

anything you need to discuss with the teacher you are able to organise a brief interview with the class 

teacher after you have received your childôs report.  
 

Parent Payment Charges will be emailed by the end of November for 2017.  There are several pages of 

information to explain the new education department guidelines we have implemented. 
 

I will be on Long Service Leave from Wednesday 7
th
 of December until Tuesday the 13

th
.  I am 

celebrating a significant birthday during this time with family and friends. 
 

Whilst I am away I leave the school in the very capable hands of Michelle.   

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Deb    
Herrmann.debra.a@edumail.vic.gov.au           
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On Friday, November 11, our Grade 4 students Logan, Darcy, Ruby, Gracie and Ted represented The Patch Primary 
School at the annual ResourceSmart School Awards in the city. Here is what they had to say about it.  
 

Ruby: Our school entered three competitions which were ´Waste School of the Yearµ, ´Biodiversity School of the 
Yearµ and ´Student-Led Action Team of the Yearµ. 
We were finalist for two awards and won the ´Biodiversity School of the Yearµ award for 2016.  
Biodiversity means having lots of different varieties of living things and we won because: 
Á We have planted over 2,000 indigenous plants on our school ground 
Á Our plantings have attracted lots of wildlife and increased biodiversity 
Á We have regular working bees to care for our plantings, and 
Á We are committed to constantly improving our biodiversity. 
This is the award we were given and this is the book that shows all the winners. 
Gracie: On Friday most of us woke up at 6.30 in the morning, got dressed in our school uniform and left for the 
Belgrave Railway station. We wanted to catch public transport into the city because it is more sustainable. First 
we went by bus, then train and finally tram to the Melbourne Museum where the ceremony was held. Ella rode 
her bike and met us at the museum. It took us two hours to get there and nearly three hours to get home again 
but it was fun and educational. Thanks Ella for coming along. 
Darcy: The ceremony started at 9.45 and our hosts³ names were Natalie Hunter from a show called ´Totally Wildµ 
and Josh Earl who is a comedian on a children³s show. The awards encourage schools to take actions that 
improve sustainability in their schools and focus on water use, reducing waste, saving energy and improving 
biodiversity. We listened to some very important people talking about how we can work together to make the 
world a better place. 
Ted: We joined the Dinosaur Group for some museum workshops and learnt about how animals are prepared for 
display in the museum. We saw stick insects and stuffed wildlife and also visited a few of the museum displays. I 
loved seeing all the exhibits and learning about the origin of the Earth. My mum also came along and helped on 
the day which was great.  
Logan: After we had finished our workshops, we had some free time in the museum so we visited the Forest 
Gallery. In this gallery we took notes so we can improve the swamp, fern gully and school grounds. One idea is to 
make a waterfall with rocks in the fern gully.  
I found a blotched blue tongue lizard and a new type of fern call the Ray Fern. 
It was a really great day and we learnt a lot.  
 

Prize money won: 
$500 for Biodiversity School of the Year 
$300 for finalist School Student-Led Action Team of the Year 
$100 bonus 
 

Here are some images of day below. 
 



  



 
  

A reminder for the commencement of Term 1 2017 

  
�² We are identified as being at higher risk on the Bushfire register and, as such, will be required 
to pre-emptively close on days of Code Red Day fire danger.  More information will be available 
next year.   
 
On days of Total fire ban all children will be required to be picked up from drop off and no 
children will be permitted to walk home or leave the school without an adult.   
 
It is important that all parents have alternative arrangements in place for these days.  
 
As part of continuing Emergency Managem ent arrangements roll marking after the children 
have come in from lunch will occur. Please remember to sign out your child/children if they are 
leaving early.  In the event of a fire we would waste several precious moments trying to work 
out where childre n are if they have not been signed out.  
 
 


